
 

Memo 
Revised 2/7/14 

 

 

DATE: April 10, 2014 

TO: Members of the Planning Commission and Interested Parties  

FROM: Sarah B. Jones, Environmental Review Officer 

RE: Attached Responses to Comments on Revised Environmental Impact 

Report for the 2004 and 2009 Housing Element, Case No. 2007.1275E 

 

 

A partially Revised Environmental Impact Report (Revised EIR) for the 2004 and 2009 

Housing Element was circulated on December 18, 2013 for a 60-day public review period. 

The Revised EIR was limited to the EIR alternatives analysis section and conforming 

portions of the executive summary.  

 

Attached for your review, please find a copy of the Responses to Comments document for 

the Revised EIR. This document will be before the Planning Commission for Final EIR 

certification on April 24, 2014. 

 

Public comment was received on the Draft EIR from December 18, 2013 to February 18, 

2014, and at a Planning Commission hearing on January 23, 2014.  All written comments 

received during the comment period, and all oral comments made at the Revised EIR 

hearing, were responded to in this Responses to Comments document. Interested parties 

may submit written comments regarding the Responses to Comments document, or on the 

Planning Commission’s decision to certify the EIR, to 1650 Mission Street or by email at 

Commissions.Secretary@sfgov.org. Written and oral comment may also be provided at the 

April 24th certification hearing. However, because the public comment period on the Draft 

EIR is closed, comments received after February 18, 2014 will not be responded to in 

writing.  

 

Please note that if you receive this Responses to Comments document in addition to the 

Revised EIR, prior Draft EIR, and prior Responses to Comment document published on 

March 9, 2010, you technically have the Final EIR. These documents are all available for 

review on the Planning Department website at http://tinyurl.com/sfceqadocs. If you have 

any questions concerning this document or the environmental review process, please 

contact Steven Smith at 415-558-6373. 

 

Thank you for your interest in this project and your consideration of this matter. 
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